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                                                          Wednesday 20th November 2024 

Dear Horizon Families, 
The end of the year is fast approaching and with it my retirement from 
leading this wonderful school community.  I thought I would use my last few 
newsletter articles to share some final thoughts. 
Often times I have found that there is a special peace and an overwhelming 
sense of gratitude that comes with the concluding moments of each year. I 
am sensing that this will be so as I conclude my leadership here at Horizon 
Christian School. I think the peace comes particularly because there is an 
end point to the striving, list making, meetings, planning and making sure all 
the details fall into place in a workable way. Even more so year after year, I 
have a wonderful peace as I see God directing each piece to fall into place. 
Definitely the gratitude comes from working with an outstanding team of 
wonderfully committed and purpose-filled staff who look after students and 
families and each other in a way that brings glory to God and gets things 
done.  Simply amazing. 
And as I write one of my final Principal’s newsletter articles, I am reflecting 
on the many years of  “simply amazing” and God’s blessings. 
As a member of the founding Board, meeting weekly in 1992 and 1993 
preparing for the school to open in 1994, time and again there were simply 
amazing moments with God’s provision of people, of finances, of favourable 
decisions from government departments regarding our applications to start a 
school, and even of land at our current site!   I am sure many families would 
be familiar with the well told story of the 50th student arriving on the last 
possible day to secure the essential government funding required for our 
fledgling school to survive in our first year.  Simply amazing.  Reflecting on 
our development since then, we see clearly a story not just of surviving, but 
of thriving over our 31 years. 
Through this rich history I have been blessed to have worked with an 
inspiring collection of Board and staff members, just the people God placed 
in this ministry in education for His timing and purposes.  Of these many 
outstanding people, it has been quite a joy to be working with some of the 
members of our founding Board, Libby Greenshields, Julie McPharlin and 
Belinda Seminutin.   
For a school that was, “Never going to happen…” our history and God’s 
amazing provision as we have journeyed faithfully over our 31 years, has 
been inspirational for many.  More on our journey next week. 
God Bless 
Mike Clisby 
 
Nurture Magazine:         
The Nurture Magazine will be sent home today with the youngest in the 
family. I would encourage you, particularly as we enter the A busy Christmas 
season to read ‘Joy to the World’ on page 17. Jesus’ birth is not just a 
historical account, but a living testimony of God’s faithfulness and love. May 
you be encouraged by these words, and others in this final instalment of the 
Nurture magazine for 2024. 
 
 
 
 
 

Diary Dates:   
Year 6 Graduation 

Thursday 21st November 
 

Year 10 Group Drama 

Production 

Friday 22nd November 
 

Middle School Transition 

Tuesday 26th November  
 

Year 6 Market Day 

Wednesday 27th November 
 

Year 10 Economics ‘Boss 

Day’ 

Wednesday 27th November 
 

End of Year Awards 

Thursday 28th November 

     Primary: 4:30pm 

     Secondary: 7:00pm 
 

Year 10 Work Experience  

Monday 2nd to Friday 6th 

November  
 

Primary Transition 

Tuesday 3rd December 
 

WRCSA Board Meeting 

Wednesday 4th December 
 

Year 12 Graduation Dinner 

Thursday 5th December 
 

Primary Bible Adventures 

Day 

Friday 6th December  
 

Secondary Movie 

Excursion 

Monday 9th November 
 

Year 6 Bounce Excursion  

Tuesday 10th November 
 

Year 4/5’s AFL Max 

Excursion 

Wednesday 11th November 
 

Secondary Excursions 

Wednesday 11th November 
 

Last day of Term 4 

Thursday 12th November 
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Welcome New Administration Staff:         
We are pleased to be able to welcome 2 new staff to our 
Administration team. Mrs MJ Pearce (Parent Desk Monday to Friday) 
and Mrs Lucy McElroy (Student Desk part time). We praise God for 
these 2 new staff members, and welcome them to the Horizon staff 
team.  
 
2025 School Fees and EdStart:       
Have you created your EdStart account for 2025! It is important that 
all families log into the EdStart website and create an account as soon as possible. Please visit: 
www.edstart.com.au/horizon to create your account.  
Should you have any questions regarding our new structure for 2025 or need assistance to set up 
your EdStart account please email our current Debtors Clerk Amy on: aevitts@horizon.sa.edu.au  
 
Casual Clothes Day – Thursday 5th December – Week 8:      
Our final casual clothes day for the year will be held in week 8 – Thursday 5th December (due to the 
awards being held in week 7). The theme is ‘Christmas’! Students are encouraged to wear their best 
Christmas attire (remembering to dress appropriately), and asked to bring a gold coin donation. 
Money raised will be donated to the Balaklava Uniting Church Christmas Dinner – supporting those 
who have nowhere else to go on Christmas day.  
 
End of Year Awards – Thursday 28th November:       

Staff have been busy discussing ways to improve our End of Year Awards, and this year we will be 

holding these events after school hours. The Primary Awards will commence at 4:30pm, and the 

Secondary Awards will commence at 7pm.  

An information letter will be sent home with the newsletter today, along with a consent form for the 

primary bus families.   

We are looking forward to celebrating our students’ success with you. 

Mike Clisby  

Principal  
 

Final End of Year Assembly and Farewell for Mr Clisby:      

We extend an invitation to all families 

and friends to attend our final ‘End of 

Year Assembly’ and Farewell to Mr 

Clisby, who is retiring at the end of this 

year. Come along for your chance to say 

thank you and farewell.  
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Balaklava Christmas Pageant – Float:  

This year we are planning to have a float in the 

Balaklava Christmas Pageant. We are looking for 

expressions of interest for families who wish to join 

us.  

The Pageant will be held on Sunday 

15th December from 12:30 -3:00.  

Pageant Coordinators are Sarah Loffler and Sarah 
Fitzgerald.    

 

 

Assembly: 

There will be no Assembly this week.   
 

Canteen Volunteers Required: 

We are currently seeking volunteers to assist in 

our school canteen on Wednesday and Friday 

from 10am to 1:30pm. (Volunteers are required to 

have a current Working With Children Check.) If 

you are able to assist, please contact the office to 

advise which days you are able to help. Your 

assistance would be very much appreciated.  

 

 
 

 

 
 


